TOWN BOARD MEETING

Special Meeting

January 20, 2009

6:00 P.M.

PRESENT:
Councilpersons: Kevin Armstrong, Cheryl Boyd, Bruce Dolph, Luis Rodriguez-Betancourt, Supervisor John Meredith, Attorney Frank Wood, and Town Clerk Ronda Williams

OTHERS PRESENT:
Patricia Breakey – The Daily Star, William Puglisi, Delia Puglisi, Katherine Puglisi, Eileen Esposito, Mary & Ray Schick, Craig Schneider, Walt Geidel, Deborah Hunt, Rich Otis, Robert Cairns – The Walton Reporter, Bill Willis – D.C. Economic Development, Jennifer Lamoreaux, Jean Withrow, James Haggerty, Al Grust, Jim Thomson – Mang Insurance, Betty Fox, Dick DuMond, Mary Carlson, T. O’Leary, and Judith Spencer

Supervisor Meredith called the meeting to order with any new comments or concerns with holding a Rally Race on Town of Walton roads.

Al Grust made comment that he had received a phone call from Joe Creta whom is against the race and was against the November 1, 2008 race as well.  Mr. Creta informed Al Grust that Mr. Meredith referred to him as not a citizen of Walton and was an out-of-towner and his opinion did not count.  Mr. Grust went on to state he is a businessman and relies on those people. 

Councilwoman Boyd informed Mr. Grust that Mr. Creta’s concerns were made before the Rally was held; not after the Rally.  

Supervisor Meredith followed up to Mr. Grust’s comments in stating Mr. Creta was concerned that he was not informed of the Rally until after it was voted on.  Supervisor Meredith informed Mr. Creta that we mainly communicate with our citizens through the newspaper.  Mr. Creta took that to mean he was not a citizen and ran with that on his own.

Mary Schick stated that she contacted the Walton Big M and they stated they did not receive an increase in business during the race.

Jim Thomson – Mang Insurance, addressed the concerns on the insurance issues.  Mr. Thomson stated that NYMIR has reviewed the Hold Harmless Agreements and are comfortable and the Town is adequately protected.  He stated he has done a fair amount of research on the Rally organizers and the National Body of the event and finds it satisfactory.  Mr. Thomson informed the audience and Board that he is the Chairman of the Delaware County Industrial Development Agency but is not speaking for the agency.  He is however a County Official and understands this is a local decision in a State that is based on Home Rule.  Mr. Thomson stated that he supports this event.  He stated it’s hard to quantify, you can’t convince me that an event like this took place in Walton and did not have any impact on the local community.  I believe an event like this will bring people to the area.

Deborah Hunt stated she is not against road rally races but is against them being held on residential roads.  She asked if there were a maximum number of cars that could participate in a race?  Mr. Otis of RallyNY stated there was no current cut off but could restrict the number of entries. He stated, in the past and with the current economic times they range from 35 – 40 cars.

Bill Willis – Economic Development, stated he was there to support Supervisor Meredith and stated how the Town of Walton needs a boost after the 2006 flood.  He asked for “tolerance” while they try to bring benefit to Walton and aid the local economy.  Mr. Willis thanked Supervisor Meredith for this event and hoped the people of Walton would have more tolerance toward economic development.  Mr. Grust commented that Walton was not big enough to have that many people and how would we accommodate that many people.  Mr. Willis stated that there are 800 rental rooms available in Delaware County.  

Craig Schneider presented pictures of his house after a car hit it (not race related).  Mr. Schneider stated that everyone coming into his store is against the race and stated, “Why would elected officials sit up there and jeopardize the residents.”

Jean Withrow stated the Music on the Delaware is held five times a year and benefits the local businesses.

Jim Haggarty asked Superintendent Geidel to give an informed opinion of the race on town roads.  Mr. Geidel stated there was no damage to the roads during the November 1, 2008 race and believes the drivers will respect the roads; The last thing they would want to do is wreck their car.

Supervisor Meredith questioned if the drivers scout the roads before the race?  Mr. Otis stated the Thursday before the race they are allowed to pass 3 times on the selected roads to make notes of the roads and conditions.

A question was asked to Mr. Otis as to how much are the entry fees and if the donation to the fire department could be more generous?  Mr. Otis stated the entry fees are typically $1,000.00 and the insurance for the race is $12,000.00 per day.

Mary Schick asked if the Board has taken the time to contact the non-residents as Councilman Rodriguez-Betancourt suggested?  Supervisor Meredith stated they had not but Walton Mountain Road is no longer being considered for the race.

Mr. Otis was asked how would residents know when the road would be closed and re-opened?  He stated a schedule would be provided to all residents on the road along with contact numbers in the event of an emergency or for escort service. Mr. Otis stated that no one had used the escort service during the last event.

Supervisor Meredith asked Attorney Wood to inform the Board on the section of law that pertains to the liability on landowners.  Attorney Wood stated that although anyone can be sued, in Section 9-103 Sub-paragraph 1 of General Obligation Law, there is an exception in the law for motor sports.  Mr. Haggerty stated that section 2 of that same law does not limit liability if willful or malicious activity is involved on behalf of the property owner.  Mr. Grust stated he has seen the level of poverty on Beers Brook and questioned why the town would put the residents in that position.

Councilman Armstrong stated he had a problem with people exaggerating the truth.  Mr. Otis stated the cars could reach 120 mph if a section of road allowed it but the average speed was 45-80 mph.  Mr. Armstrong also wanted to clarify that the residents would not be locked up in their house all day but only during the time the race was going on.

Councilman Rodriguez-Betancourt suggested limiting the speeds where there are houses and place barriers in front of houses that could possibly be hit.

Councilwoman Boyd asked how many residents’ have had their house hit by a car?   Three other residents raised their hand.  Councilwoman Boyd questioned if anyone sued?  The response was no.  Councilwoman Boyd stated we are getting hung up on speed when in fact this is an agility test as well.

Councilman Rodriguez-Betancourt questioned how many claims have been paid out for accidents?  Mr. Otis stated that there have been no claims filed.

Councilwoman Boyd thanked Mr. Willis and asked how many times we all have heard “I didn’t move here to…”  She stated how she tolerated weekenders coming up and shooting off numerous rounds of ammunition.  The fair inconveniences us all, but not one of us would be without it.  We get beat up all the time, when we try and bring something here. It is frustrating; we are listening, weighing it, and trying not to say no all the time.

Councilman Dolph commented that several business owners did prosper, but would not publicly support the rally because of the recussion of those against.  “We hope that this will bring people back, we have a great community.  Give opportunity for people to come here.  Everyone has complaints about everything, I personally don’t think it’s a bad idea.”

Councilman Armstrong stated, it was a shame that people don’t want to give it a chance.  “Try it for one year to see how it works.”

Councilwoman Boyd made a motion, seconded by Rodriguez-Betancourt to move to executive session to discuss contract negotiations.  All in favor, motion carried.

Executive session 7:10 p.m.

Regular session at 7:40 p.m. with no action taken in executive session.

RESOLUTION #11

RALLY NEW YORK CONTRACT

A motion was made by Councilman Dolph, seconded by Rodriguez-Betancourt to accept a working contract with Rally New York and to proceed with the following to be negotiated:


Approve a one-year contract


Limit number of vehicles to enter a race


Average speed on roads


Barriers placed in specific areas


Spectator sites policed by members of the Rally


Bonding with issues of garbage clean up.

Invitation to public to work with the town Rally contract.





All in favor, motion carried.

Supervisor Meredith asked the public if there were further questions? He stated the contract is not finalized with Rally; it is a tentative working agreement.

Al Grust accepted the invitation to be involved with the contract stipulations.

Councilman Armstrong asked for clarification of what roads will be used during which race.  Supervisor Meredith stated that the April event would include Dunkhill, Dunkhill Spur, Palmer Hill, Beers Brook, and Houck Mountain.  The October event will include Carcass Brook and Chase Brook.

With no further business before the Board, the meeting was adjourned at 7:45 p.m.









Respectfully submitted,









Ronda Williams









Town Clerk
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